School of Law Faculty Meeting February 2, 1981 Conference Room, 4:00 p.m.

## MINUTES

Present: Adamson, Anderson, Browde, Deloria, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis, Fink, Flickinger, Goldberg, Gonzales, Hermann, Kovnat, MacPherson, Martinez, Minzner, Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Ruiz, Scales, Simson, Stelzner, Weihofen, Winograd; Cline, Gover; Camp

Dean Desiderio called the meeting to order. Minutes of the meeting of January 19, 1981, were approved as distributed; those of the meeting of January 26, 1981, were amended to read: "Also, first-year students who are either on probation or have first semester examination grades at or just slightly above the 2.00 level will be offered tutoring sessions during this spring semester."

Regarding the petition of Frank Cerno to remain in school, final faculty vote allowed him to be continued on probation. The faculty voted to suspend Ruben Cortez, subject to his right to petition to remain in school. Allowed to probation

Flickinger has volunteered to replace Stelzner on the Faculty Senate; he was elected by acclamation.

The following students, having completed all requirements for graduation, were certified to receive the degree of Juris Doctor:

Baron Abrums
Marie Baca
Brenda Bellonger
Thomas Blueher
Patricia Bradley
John W. Cassell

Virgil H. Lewis Randy E. Lovato Marcia Milner Ernest O. Pacheco Dennis C. Quintana Stephen M. Torres

## Dean announced:

- 1. Fred Graham will speak here on March 10.
- Robert H. Freilich, Professor of Law in Urban Affairs at the University of Missouri at Kansas City, will arrive on campus on March 9; he will participate in the University interdisciplinary lecture series.
- 3. Steven Dennis will lunch with the faculty on February 27; he will be available to lecture on property law as it affects historical preservation.
- 4. The summer CLEO program will be held at Arizona State University; anyone wishing to participate should see the Dean.
- 5. Faculty members wishing to take sabbatical leave for the first semester of next year should inform the Dean immediately.

Dean spoke of his meeting with legislative committees on budgetary matters.

Meeting adjourned, followed by a meeting of the Committee on Promotions and Tenure.

Respectfully submitted,

Nouise K. Camp

Louise R. Camp

Sec'y